
June 10, 1981 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, June 10, 1981 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman  

Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Willis Waybright, 

carried.  The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Waybright, 

2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 A discussion was held about “Act 222” which goes into effect July 1981.  Snyder 

called to see if there was to be a meeting held close to this area.  There was but there were 

already too many signed up and the supervisors couldn’t sign up to attend this meeting.  If 

you do not abide by this act there is a penalty.   

 Jim Neth went to LHMA meeting about the $1,625.00 due from Mt. Joy Township 

to Gannett Fleming for the EIS study.  Supervisors told secretary to pay this bill as Neth 

said it is what we owe them.   

 Germany Township Supervisors were to be ahead and order material to repair 

bridge over Alloways.  Should be completed in next month or so.   

 Discussion on fireman’s compensation for Littlestown, tabled until next meeting.   

 In new business - Secretary authorized to bid for FB 1 

 1200 ton, more or less, FB1 binder 

 1800 ton, more or less, FB1 Wearing Course  

 Bids to be opened at next meeting - July 8, 1981 

 This is to be used for the rest of California Road - 7/10 mile and King Road 8/10 

mile.  (Check about putting clause in that stone from Flintkote-Gettysburg Plant will not be 

used.) 

 Secretary wrote to Annapolis and told them that Mt. Joy Township does not tax 

Maryland residents working in Mt. Joy Township, so why are they taxing Pennsylvania 

residents working in Maryland.  Waiting for outcome of this matter.   

 Neth spoke about Lake Heritage becoming a borough.  Wants to know what 

Township’s obligation is and does Township have any say in this matter.  Each home 

owner in Lake Heritage has a vote and there has to be a 51% favor vote on becoming a 

borough.  Each township in LH has to have a 51% vote in favor of becoming a borough.  

Neth says we should discuss this matter with Sam Teeter.  Mt. Joy Township would be 

losing about $25,000 if the lake went borough.   

 A bill from Donald Arentz came in too late to be paid this month.  Supervisors gave 

secretary authority to pay this bill by motion of Waybright, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 Letter from County Planner Callenback - all roads in county have been named, lots 

are being numbered for the new house numbering system.   

 Herb Wolf, Joe Fox and Glenn Whaley were presented from Lake Heritage.  They 

presented an idea to the supervisors on how they (LH) could help Mt. Joy Township by 

staying part of the township and not becoming borough.  This idea is by securing a police 

officer with a portion of the tax  monies you received from the LH section of Mt. Joy 

Township, to police the entire township of Mt. Joy.  If the residents of LH could receive 

police protection (LH would pay in the form of x number of hours per week, month or 

quarter) they would then feel as tax payers in Mt. Joy Township that they were getting 

some form of return for their tax dollars and this would be a service to the entire township.  



This would be a reason (just one) why Lake Heritage should not go borough.  This was 

only presented as an idea to the supervisors. Some discussion about this at the meeting.  

 Next meeting July 8, 1981 at 7:30 p.m.  

 Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:00 p.m. by Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


